











frozen. Approximately 12 inches of root ball should be
secured for each inch of the trunk diameter. If trenching
is begun now the frost will penetrate deeply, and if de-
sirable to wait until the soil freezes the place for the trench
may be covered with straw or manure to save labor in
digging. In the same way the hole for the tree on the new
site can be dug now or covered to prevent deep freezing of
the soil. The hole should be dug larger than the ball in
order to allow room to fill in with good soil. Piles of such
soil may also be mulched against freezing.

Fertilizing in the South: In the southern States where
the summer grasses are turned brown during cold periods,
it has been found that applications of fertilizer will encourage
sufficient growth of grass during the intervening warmer
periods to improve the plaving conditions greatly. Sulphate
of ammonia is the most effective fertilizer for this purpose.
It should be applied during the cold period so that it may
be available for the use of the grass as soon as the cold
wave has passed. This method during mid-winter is effective
only in the most southern portion of the Bermuda grass
range.

Making and Repairing Bridges and Shelters: During
slack time at this season there may be an opportunity to

utilize labor to good advantage in the repair of the old
bridges and shelters and possibly to install new structures
wherever needed. Plans for shelters have appeared in the
Bulletin of the United States Golf Association Green Section
and reference may be made to the volumes and pages as
follows: Vol. 3, p. 136; Vol. 13, p. 52.

Inside Painting Jobs: When weather is unseasonable for
outside work there may be some inside painting of the im-
plements, out-of-bounds and other markers, barn, and the
clubhouse itself. Probably nothing has the effect of pro-
moting a well-kept appearance as much as a new coat of
paint. Winter is one of the best times for such work.

Reading: The winter months offer many opportunities
for the greenkeeper to do some reading which will provide
him with information which may prove of considerable
value to him next season. This is a good time of the year to
get together a small greenkeeper's library as part of the
regular course equipment. If used with even a small degree
of intelligence a greenkeeper’s library will no doubt return
bigger dividends to the club than any equipment on the
course regardless of the cost of the equipment with which
the small library cost is compared.



